
 

 

 

October 7, 2024,      

 
      EDITORIAL CONTACT: 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE   Nicole Unzicker, Director, 513-887-3700 

Eric Corbin, Deputy Director, 513-887-3700 

Early Voting Traffic Detour  

HAMILTON, OH: Due to the expected high turnout of early voters at the Board of 
Elections for the November 5, 2024 Presidential Election, Northbound Hampshire 
from SR 129 to Princeton Rd. will be closed during early voting hours starting 
Monday, October 21, 2024.  

“While working with the County Sheriff, Engineer, City of Hamilton and Ohio 
Department of Transportation, it was determined that eliminating traffic turning left 
from Hampshire would allow for better traffic flow and prevent congestion on State 
Route 129,” said Deputy Director Eric Corbin. See below for the dates and times of 
the lane closure.  

Dates and Times of Closure- Subject to Change; for updates please check our website 
at elections.bcohio.gov 

October 21 – October 27 
9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. on each weekday (Monday through Friday)  
8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. on Saturday, October 26  
1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Sunday, October 27 

October 28 – November 3 
8:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. on each weekday (Monday through Friday)  
8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. on Saturday, November 2 (Saturday before Election Day)  
1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Sunday, November 3 (Sunday before Election Day)  

Detour:  

Eastbound SR 129: Take Exit 18 onto Bypass 4. Turn left on Bypass 4. Turn left on 
Princeton Rd. The Board of Elections is located at the end of Princeton Rd.  

Westbound SR 129: Take Exit 18 onto Bypass 4, Turn right on Bypass 4. Turn left on 
Princeton Rd. The Board of Elections is located at the end of Princeton Rd.  

Exiting: When leaving the Board of Elections, Hampshire is open southbound to SR 
129.  
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